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AGENDA 
MARSH HARBOUR 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT 
Marsh Harbour Community Clubhouse 

1000 Marsh Harbour Drive 
Riviera Beach, Florida 33404  

REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
October 18, 2019 

10:00 a.m. 
  
  

A. Call to Order 

B. Proof of Publication……………………………………………………………………………………..Page 1 

C. Establish Quorum 

D. Additions or Deletions to Agenda  

E. Comments from the Public for Items Not on the Agenda 

F. Approval of Minutes 

1. September 20, 2019 Regular Board Meeting.................................................................................Page 3 

G. Old Business 

1. Update Regarding Security 

2. Discussion Regarding Landscaping 

H. New Business 

I. Administrative Matters 

J. Board Members Comments 

K. Adjourn 
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MARSH HARBOUR 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 20, 2019 

 
 
A. CALL TO ORDER 
 
The September 20, 2019, Regular Board Meeting of the Marsh Harbour Community Development 
District was called to order at 10:00 a.m. at the Marsh Harbour Community Clubhouse located at 
1000 Marsh Harbor Drive, Riviera Beach, Florida 33404. 
 
B. PROOF OF PUBLICATION 
 
Proof of publication was presented that notice of the Regular Board Meeting had been published 
in The Palm Beach Post on October 5, 2018, as part of the District’s Fiscal Year 2018/2019 
Regular Meeting Schedule, as legally required.  
 
C. ESTABLISH A QUORUM 
 
Mr. Karmeris determined that the attendance of Chairperson Charlene Little and Supervisors Judy 
Briggs, Heather Eccles and Allen Walker constituted a quorum and it was in order to proceed with 
the meeting.   
 
Staff present were: District Manager Andrew Karmeris of Special District Services, Inc.; and 
District Counsel Vanessa Steinerts of Billing, Cochran, Lyles, Mauro & Ramsey, P.A. 
 
Also present were HOA Manager, Tara Bennett; Tom O’Hara, Alex O’Hara and Yuri Beltran of 
O’Hara Landscape & Maintenance; and District resident Kent Pollock. 
 
D. ADDITIONS OR DELETIONS TO THE AGENDA 
 
There were no additions or deletions to the agenda. 
 
E. COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC FOR ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA 
 
There were no comments from the public for items not on the agenda. 
 
F. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 1.  August 16, 2019, Regular Board Meeting 
 
The minutes of August 16, 2019, Regular Board Meeting were presented.   
 
Ms. Briggs moved approval and Mr. Walker seconded that the minutes of August 16, 2019, 
Regular Board Meeting be approved, as presented.  The motion carried 4 to 0. 
 
G. OLD BUSINESS 
 1. Update Regarding Security 
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Mr. Karmeris advised that the request for proposals had been drafted and would be ready to publish 
next month.  
 
Ms. Briggs stated that she continues to see the roving security guards driving around on their cell 
phones.  Ms. Bennett said she would follow up with security and advise them to be mindful of 
being on their phones.  She also indicated she would discuss the communication policies followed 
by the security company.  
 
Mr. Walker advised that the new security guard, he did not know her name, had been doing a great 
job and was very personable.  
 
Ms. Little stated that she does not believe a different security company would do any better or 
worse of a job.  She indicated that she had seen the security guards tell children that were 
trespassing to leave, only for the children to go right back into the unpermitted areas. 
 
Mr. Pollock asked to comment on the topic.  He stated that he moved to Marsh Harbour in March 
of this year and has had a great experience so far.  He voiced the same concern as Ms. Little and 
believes switching security companies would not change the current Marsh Harbour issues.  
 
The Board directed staff to not post a request for proposals from other security companies and to 
request a representative of Allied Universal Security be present at the next CDD meeting.  
 
 2.  Discussion Regarding Landscaping 
 
Tom O’Hara introduced himself and gave a brief history of the company.  He then fielded 
questions from the Board regarding how O’Hara handles debris, down branches, etc.  
 
Ms. Eccles explained that the trees dropping black berries on driveways were still causing issues. 
Mr. Walker stated that some trees needed to be trimmed and were taller than some resident roofs. 
Ms. Bennett indicated that some trees were growing around and into the AC units and would also 
need to be trimmed.  
 
 3.  Consider Proposal for Purchase of Lake Aerators 
 
Mr. Karmeris advised that the proposal for installation of the aerators had not yet been received, 
but was expected to be more than $2,500.  
  
A motion was made by Ms. Briggs, seconded by Ms. Little approving an installation proposal in 
an amount not to exceed $5,000.  The motion carried 4-0.  
 
H. NEW BUSINESS 
 
There were no New Business items to come before the Board. 
 
I. ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS 
 
There were no Administrative Matters to come before the Board. 
 
J. BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS 
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There were no comments from the Board Members. 
 
K. ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, the Regular Board Meeting was 
adjourned at 10:25 a.m. on a motion made by Ms. Little, seconded by Mr. Walker and the motion 
carried 4 to 0. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
________________________________ __________________________________ 
Secretary/Assistant Secretary   Chairman/Vice Chairman 
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